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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 2252-A
COMMITTEE: Civil Service and Labor 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation city human services contractors to enter into labor peace agreements

	Sponsors: By the Speaker (Council Member Johnson) and Council Members Riley, Ayala, Ampry-Samuel, Rose, Moya, Gibson, Treyger, Kallos, Grodenchik, Brammer, Van Bramer, Levine, Brooks-Powers, Gennaro, Dinowitz, Cornegy, Reynoso, Chin, Rivera, Salamanca, Cumbo, Koslowitz, Louis, Rodriguez, Vallone, Powers and Miller


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 2252-A would require City human services contractors and certain subcontractors to enter into labor peace agreements with labor organizations seeking to represent their employees rendering services under City human services contracts.  Human service contracts include but are not limited to day care, foster care, home care, health or medical services, housing and shelter assistance, preventive services, youth services, the operation of senior centers, employment training and assistance, vocational and educational programs, legal services and recreation programs. The bill would exempt building service employees and subcontractors whose principal purpose is to provide supplies, or administrative services, technical support or other similar services that do not directly relate to the performance of human services. No later than 90 days after the award or renewal of a human services contract, the contractor would be obligated to submit an attestation that 1) the employer has entered into one or more labor peace agreements with a labor organization, or 2) no labor organization has sought to represent their employees. Such attestation would be required to be updated annually.


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 90 days after becoming law. 

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division
                                               Mayor’s Office for City Legislative Affairs

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    Nevin Singh, Financial Analyst      
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:   John Russell, Unit Head
                                              Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on April 22, 2021 as Intro. No. 2252 and was referred to the Committee on Civil Service and Labor (Committee).  The Committee heard the legislation on May 5, 2021 and the legislation was laid over.  The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 2252-A, will be considered by the Committee at a hearing on July 29, 2021. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 2252-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on July 29, 2021.
DATE PREPARED: July 26, 2021
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